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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Carman Delgado (covid-19) – from Deacon Jerry’s Bible Study 

 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia)     George Welsch (covid-19)         Jim Chavez              

   Pete Morales PGK (home after a month in the hospital with covid-19) 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Joe Pickett (starting chemotherapy) – Denis Pickett’s Brother 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Anuradha Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (recovering from blood clot surgery) 

Carol (recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Michael Magyar 

Christine (covid-19) – George Welsch’s Wife 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

 "For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who lives 

might not perish, but have eternal life." John 3:16 

 

 In the month of February, we celebrate Love!  Love for our families.  Love for our 

sweethearts on Valentine's Day.  But let's remember the greatest Love of all - Christ giving his life 

unselfishly that we may all have eternal peace in heaven.  As Lent returns this year, let us be 

steadfast to be better than we were and to serve God more faithfully while helping our brothers and 

sisters in need. 

 

 I'd like to thank all of our Knights who continued to faithfully serve the parish community in 

January.  Many Knights show up every HOPE food drive through and pass out food to hundreds of 

needy neighbors.  I'd also like to thank the Knights who faithfully served at the funerals of brothers 

Richard Higgins and Fred Navarro.  There are Knights who serve faithfully at several masses with 

prep, take-down and hospitality.  Also, I'm thankful for the Knights that show up and pray at our 

virtual rosary and who helped at our Novena for Life prayers.  We are so blessed with your 

kindness.  

 

 In the next few months, we will offer many opportunities to serve. Drive through Fish Fry’s 

will hopefully begin on Feb 19th- help will be needed for that.  We will begin a 33-day Consecration 

to St Joseph on Feb 15th with weekly meetings and a study book.  We will also commence the 

Veteran Wheelchair Drive, the Coats for Kids Drive and the Special Needs Drive (that's a lot of 

driving!).  We'll need your help at all Masses  to make these programs successful.  Also remember 

we need to continually recruit new members so please let other men know of the wonderful things 

our council does. 

 

 Let's remember that during Lent we especially need to "Leave no neighbor behind" because 

Lent is not about what you give up, but what you become. 

 

 May God bless your families abundantly. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

January Meeting 

                        $70.00 

Fr. Ven Amidar 

 

 February Meeting = $80.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 
 

     

                            His prefect Love 
 

 I John 4:15-18 whoever confesses that Jesus is the Son of God, God abides in him, 

and he in God and we have known and believed the love that God has for us. God is love, 

and he who abides in love abides in God, and God in him. Love has been perfected among 

us in this: that we may have boldness in the day of judgment; because as He is, so are we in 

this world. There is no fear in love; but perfect love casts out fear, because fear involves 

torment. But he who fears has not been made in perfect love. The apostle John said that “as 

Jesus is, so are we in the world.” (v.17) we can share the same confidence that Jesus did in 

knowing that the Father loves us with perfect love. Therefore we should have no fear of 

judgment because genuine love confirms our salvation. Romans 8:1 Therefore there is no 

condemnation for those who are in Christ Jesus who do not walk by the flesh but by the 

Spirit. (Fear is driven out by Gods perfect love.) I John 3:1 behold what manner of love the 

Father has bestowed on us, that we should be called the children of God. 

 

 We are forgiven for all our sins, held fast by Gods love, and destined to enjoy eternal 

fellowship with Him, not because of anything we have done but because He has done 

everything for us. God loves us like no one else ever could. He showed that love when He 

sent His Son Jesus, to be our Savior. 
 

’  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 



 

 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights 
 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic.  Hope all are staying safe.   Mass dispensation is still 

in affect with new restrictions, mass is outside, only hope you can make it or at least go to 

communion. 

  

 The Church is open for prayer and week day masses and Saturday morning mass. Sunday 

mass will continue to be outside.  All outside masses are at the school flagpole. 
 

  Feb. 5th. H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:30 am 

  Feb. 6th. H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

  Feb.11th Officers Meeting Zoom 

  Feb.14th Valentine’s Day 

  Feb 17th Ash Wednesday/Virtual Member Meeting 

   Feb.19th H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:30 am 

  Feb.20th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 
 

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 The drawing winner for early dues payment went to Brother Tim Fitzpatrick. Tim has been 

a Knight for 31 years. Congratulations Tim.  Fr. Ven Amidar’s number, was drawn for Good of the 

Order, but unfortunately, he wasn’t present for the $70.00 win. Next month’s drawing will be for 

$80.00. 

 

 Thank you to all the brothers who have paid their annual dues from the emailed statement. 

You saved a lot of time and expense printing, folding, envelope stuffing, stamping, and mailing.  

If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or Rick Tkach, GK. Our phone 

numbers and email addresses are listed on page 2 of this bulletin. In concurrence with the precept of 

Charity from our 1st Degree, almost all our Council brothers have donated to our Council fund to 

assist covering dues for brothers who are having financial difficulty. We want to assist brothers in 

need to remain in good standing, so if you are in financial difficulty, please reach out. 

  

 Our Council now has 231 members, with 188 being regular members, 6 have “Honorary” 

status, and 37 have “Honorary Life” status. “Honorary” status is bestowed by Supreme Council on 

members who have at least 25 years of consecutive service and turn 65 years old. “Honorary Life” 

status is then achieved when an Honorary member turns 70. 

 

 Thank you, also, to those of you who returned your Fraternal Survey Forms, as the 

information contained in them is very important for Supreme to maintain our designation as an IRS 

recognized charity.  This form has changed significantly from previous years due to the Faith in 

Action programs, which include activities specific to Faith, Family, Community, and Life. 

  

 Stay on the lookout for details about our Lenten Fish Fry’s, which will be drive thru only. 

Be sure to tell all your friends, as we need to have good turnouts. 

 

 Please email me if you are not receiving Emails from “Knights of Columbus” as we may 

have a bad email address for you. This is a particularly important way of communicating this year 

due to all the restrictions on in-person activities. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our Membership Meeting on February 17th on Zoom.  Look for an 

email from Knights of Columbus for the specific login details.  

 

Special “Happy Birthday” to Brother Jim Chavez, who puts 90 candles on his cake on the 21st. 

 

[  report continued on page 11] 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

11th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

14th “ST. VALENTINE’S DAY” 

15th “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

15th CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

17th “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

17th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

19th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

22nd “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30PM 

26th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 
 

 

1st CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

5th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

8th CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

11th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

12th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 

14th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

15th CONSECRATION OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

17th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

19th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 

19th FEAST OF ST. JOSEPH – Program TBA 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30PM 

26th FISH FRY – Drive Thru TBA 

28th  “PALM SUNDAY” 

 

 



 

 

                                                     MY FRIEND FRED 

                                                                  By 

                                                         Frank Faecke 

 

 Fred Navarro of Buena Park, CA died on December 21, 2020 at age 85. Dolores, his wife, 

along with family stepped into their backyard that evening to witness the alignment of Saturn and 

Jupiter. She had goose bumps while staring at the bright light in the sky. Scientists say that when a 

star implodes it produces such a bright light. Was it the Christmas star? Fred was a star to hundreds, 

if not thousands. He stood just over five feet tall but had the heart of a giant! If you insert the letters 

“i” and “n” into his name, you get friend. 

 

 Sometime after joining St. Irenaeus Parish in 2000, I kept crossing paths with this balding, 

light-skinned, bespectacled Mexican American guy. He had such a warm smile and a twinkle in his 

eyes as he said, “Hello.” In 2007 I was at morning mass when the priest allowed us to pray intentions 

out loud. I struggled to name my parents, both of whom died later that year. After mass Fred quietly 

approached my pew and asked if he and friends could pray for my folks. That touched me deeply. As 

I got to know Fred, I learned how many souls he touched by his kind words, deeds, and prayers. 

 

 Fred had a challenging childhood, but he never lost hope. In fact, he worked for HOPE 

(Helping Ordinary People Everyday) at St. Irenaeus from its origins years ago. HOPE has helped 

thousands of needy of all faiths. The Presentation Sisters at St. Irenaeus have served the parish 

school since its founding without receiving any retirement. For many years Fred helped lead their 

annual fund raiser. He and Dolores always bought tickets to their St. Patrick show and dinner. Sister 

Rita (RIP) brought Fred into Eucharistic Ministry, allowing him to give communion at mass and to 

those who were homebound. Dolores assisted him in many of his works. 

 

 Fred brought me back to the Knights of Columbus, which I left at age nineteen after one 

year. I thought it was only older Catholic guys drinking beer. How wrong I was! He showed me the 

Knights are now over two million members strong and give billions of dollars and volunteer hours 

all over the world in wars, disasters, etc. He also introduced me to bible study, which I’ve loved 

since 2008. We learned so much and met so many wonderful folks in classes of thirty or more 

students. Fred always made sure we didn’t miss break time, a great time to sample the delicious 

goodies we took turns bringing to class. 

 

 For years Fred helped organize our yearly Men’s Retreat at Mater Dolorosa, Sierra Madre 

and made sure men without funds got to go. He was also very active in Cursillo (meaning short 

study), a spiritual group of men and women meeting once a week. When called on, Fred served at 

mass or funerals. He kept a worn-out notebook to keep track of the many people he promised to help. 

I can’t even imagine how many lonely or distraught folks he befriended and comforted! 
 

[Continued Next Page] 



 

 

Message Continued] 
  

 Fred once told me, “I can’t do a lot for folks, but I can love them.” That is what he did best, 

for his wife and children and in-laws and grandchildren too. You might call him, “Jesus in disguise.” 

His grandchildren called him, “Papa.” He couldn’t imagine being without Dolores or his family. 

 

 In the spring of 2008, Fred came a hair’s breath away from death. He was rushed to Los 

Alamitos Medical Center with severe stomach pains. Doctors in emergency surgery removed some 

of his intestines. When I visited him in Intensive Care, his body was swollen, and he was hooked up 

to as many as seven tubes and devices for feeding and monitoring him. Dolores told me she made a 

pact with God that if He spared Fred, she would care for him and not complain. For the three months 

he was in ICU Fred’s family never left his side. Dolores was the one who always said that Fred 

would be alright, and he was. 

 

 After long stretches in assisted living places, Fred came home. He continued to suffer in 

what I believe was his Purgatory. I believe Fred is a star in Heaven. Goodbye, dear friend Fred. We 

love you! 

  

May God bless you all, 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder  

 

[  Continued] 

Medardo Robles 2/1 Bob Sgobba 2/3 Milton Enriquez 2/8 

Edward Martinez 2/11 Frank Reis 2/11 Lloyd Ferry 2/12 

John Muellerleile 2/17 Don Gargiulo PGK 2/19 Jim Chavez 2/21 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 



 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Recruiting new members must always be our main focus. In order for our council to be 

vibrant and active, we need new and younger prospect. Joining is the Knights of Columbus is now 

very convenient. Visit kofc.org/joinus and enter code McGivney2020. Make sure they put in Council 

8599 and St. Irenaeus Parish, and make sure check the box (Yes) to allow contact by the council. The 

other way to fill up the form below and e-mail it to Membership8599@gmail.com . 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We dropped 4 of our members, so as of this date we have 1 net new member, so we are back 

to 10 new members to be a Star Council. We have 1 e-member that desire to join our council. He is 

scheduled to attend the exemplification Saturday, Jan. 30. This also an opportunity for our brother 

knights, who are not 3rd degree to make their full Knighthood degree (3rd Degree). Please call or 

email me if you need more information. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

Membership Director 

Membership8599@gmail.com  

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 
 

 

http://kofc.org/joinus
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 On December 8, 2020, the Holy Father, Pope Francis, declared the "Year of St. Joseph." The 

Year of St. Joseph concludes on December 8, 2021. Pope Francis, in his Apostolic letter 

entitled Patris Corde, wrote: "Joseph was the man chosen by God to guide the beginnings of the 

history of redemption."  

 

 Joseph was the protector of Mary and Jesus and we share in that responsibility as Pope 

Francis tells us "...they are also entrusted to our own responsibility, care and 

safekeeping." Further: "...Joseph continues to protect the child and his mother, and we too, by 

our love for the Church, continue to love the child and his mother." 

 

 As Knights, we serve as the role of protector in our families and in our communities. 

According to Pope Francis: "Fathers are not born, but made. A man does not become a father 

simply by bringing a child into the world, but by taking up the responsibility to care for that 

child. Whenever a man accepts responsibility for the life of another, in some way he becomes a 

father to that person." 

 

 St. Irenaeus will be offering a special 33 day program beginning on Monday, February 

15th and concluding on Friday, March 19th which is the Feast of St. Joseph. The program will 

include 6 meetings with 5 weekly meetings on Mondays starting on February 15th with the 6th 

meeting occurring on Friday, March 19th the Feast of St. Joseph. More details will be available in 

the church bulletin in the coming days as we prepare the final details for the program. 

 

 We will be following the book Consecration to St. Joseph created by Father Donald H. 

Calloway, who is a member of the Marian Fathers of the Immaculate Conception. He has spoken at 

various events across the country including the MAGNIFICAT prayer breakfast in Anaheim, last 

February. Father Calloway's 33 day program is based upon the Litany of St. Joseph Prayer and 

provides a daily reflection, reading, and prayers which requires a 20 to 30 minute commitment each 

day. What a great way to develop or build upon our daily devotions to God and his Divine 

Providence especially during the Lenten Season! 

Patris Corde Link: http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_letters/documents/papa-
francesco-lettera-ap_20201208_patris-corde.html 

Brother 

Kevin Alcain 

http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_letters/documents/papa-francesco-lettera-ap_20201208_patris-corde.html
http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_letters/documents/papa-francesco-lettera-ap_20201208_patris-corde.html
http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_letters/documents/papa-francesco-lettera-ap_20201208_patris-corde.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


